
Reminder: 

The next  

Board  

Meetings  

will be held  

Tuesday 

November 20th 

and December 18  

From 11:45-1:00 

at  

Project  

Harmony  

In the new 

Building! 
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MCAC presents…. 
“Child Abuse and Neglect 101” 

Reporting and Responding to Child Abuse and Neglect 

Nick Zadina, MA 

Community Liaison Training Specialist 

Project Harmony Child Protection Center 

Friday, December 14, 2012 

8:30—10:30 a.m. 
 

The purpose of this 2-hour training course is to prepare manda-

tory reporters with the knowledge and skills needed to recognize 

and report child abuse and neglect.  In this training, partici-

pants will discuss challenges associated with reporting abuse 

and neglect, practice asking minimal facts questions, and re-

ceive resources that will help them with knowing how and when 

to report.   

Please pre-register by visiting the following link:  

 http://www.nebraskacacs.com/EventDetail.aspx?ID=977  

 
Nebraska Children’s Home Society 

4939 S. 118th Street 
Omaha, NE 68136 

For more information,  
Please visit  our website:  www.mcacomahane.org. 

This program is approved for 2 Nebraska Social Work continuing education hours.  This program meets 

the criteria of an approved continuing education program for Social Work, Mental Health Practice, and 

Marriage and Family Therapists.  We encourage everyone to register for this free program. 

 

http://www.nebraskacacs.com/EventDetail.aspx?ID=977
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Letter from the Chair… 

Our October program was all about the Green Dot Program.  “Live the Green Dot” is a National Vio-

lence Prevention Program that has made its way to the Omaha Metro area.  One of their three found-

ing philosophies is that “a single choice in one moment in time to use your voice, actions or choices 

can make one small corner of the world safer”.  I was struck by how simple and true this statement is.  

It only takes one person, one moment in time to make a small change that can have a very big impact 

on someone’s life.   I know that our members have these moments daily in their work with children. 

If you were not able to attend the program in November, you can visit www.livethegreendot.com for 

more information, or contact the Women’s Center for Advancement at (402) 345-6555 for more train-

ing opportunities.  Thank you to all of our speakers who educated us on this valuable new program in 

our community. 

And don’t forget that November 17th is National Adoption Day!  Do you or someone you know have 

special plans for that day?  We would love to share some personal stories with our members.  You can 

contact Cindi Jeffrey at crjeffrey@cox.net if you have pictures or stories you are willing to have pub-

lished in a future newsletter. 

Sincerely, 

Molly Schnabel , LCSW 

Letter From the Chair... 

 

Are you looking for something meaningful to volunteer with?  We have many opportunities for you to 

volunteer with our coalition.  Look on our website to view our different committees.  We are always 

looking to expand our level of knowledge and experience!   

www.mcacomahane.org 

The Gift of Life 

I didn't give you the gift of life, But in my heart I know. 

The love I feel is deep and real, as if it had been so. 

For us to have each other is like a dream come true! 

No, I didn't give you the gift of life, 

Life gave me the gift of you. --- Unknown 

 A favorite from  adoptive parents, Nichole and Dan Rogert 

Pictured is the Rogert family of five... 

http://www.livethegreendot.com
mailto:crjeffrey@cox.net
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October MCAC Program 

“So, What’s with the Green Dot” was the title of the October 12th, 2012, MCAC program held at Nebraska Chil-

dren’s Home Society. Approximately 35 people were in attendance.  The speakers were Emily Nguyen who works 

for the Women’s Center for Advancement, Allison Taylor who is the Associate Director for Violence Prevention 

and Education at Creighton University and oversees the Violence Intervention and Prevention Center, and Kathy 

Pettid, Director of the UNO Counseling Center.  The three of them presented information on The Green Dot Strate-

gy, which focuses on reducing violence one moment, one green dot, at a time.  This approach targets all community 

members as potential bystanders, and seeks to engage them, through awareness, education and skills-practice to cre-

ate positive, proactive behaviors.  Additional information can be found at www.livethegreendot.com.  MCAC would 

like to thank all of the speakers for spending their time presenting to MCAC members and other professionals in the 

community.  Thanks also to everyone who attended! We hope to see you at the December program. 

April Anderson 
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Two legislative bills passed last year which may affect your clientele who are experiencing issues with chronic 

school absenteeism.  LB933 altered the standard school districts must follow in regard to referring a child to the 

county attorney's office (NRS 79-209).  Prior to LB933 schools were required to refer all school age children who 

accumulated the hourly equivalent of more than 20 days absent from school, regardless of the reason.  This included 

kindergarten children who reached the age of six by January 1st of the current school year and all children up to age 

18, unless withdrawn from school by an affidavit signed by the parent/guardian. 

Essential new language in 79-209 reads as follows.  (The language changes in LB933 are printed in ALL CAPS) 

"If the child is absent more than twenty days per year or the hourly equivalent and ALL OF THE ABSENCES ARE 

DUE TO DOCUMENTED ILLNESS  that makes attendance impossible or impracticable OR ARE OTHERWISE 

EXCUSED BY SCHOOL AUTHORITIES, the attendance officer MAY report such information to the county attor-

ney of the county in which the person resides.  If the child is absent more than twenty days per year or the hourly 

equivalent and any of such absences are not excused, the attendance officer shall file a report with the county attor-

ney of the county in which the person resides..." 

LB996 changes to NRS 79-201 

This law changed procedures for withdrawing students age 16-17 from school, adding additional requirements to the 

procedure school must follow.  Prior to LB996 parents of children ages 16-17 could withdraw their child from 

school by signing an affidavit provided by the school.  Essential new language in 79-201 reads as follows. (The lan-

guage changes in LB006 are printed in ALL CAPS: 

"A person who has legal or actual charge or control of a child who is at least sixteen years of age but less than eight-

een years of age MAY WITHDRAW SUCH CHILD FROM SCHOOL BEFORE graduation and be exempt from the 

mandatory attendance requirements of section 79-201 IF AN EXIT INTERVIEW IS CONDUCTED AND THE 

WITHDRAWAL FORM IS SIGNED AS REQUIRED BY SUBSECTIONS (2) through (5)..." 

"UPON WRITTEN REQUEST OF ANY person who has legal or actual charge or control of a child who is at least 

sixteen years of age but not less than eighteen years of age, THE SUPERINTENDENT OF A SCHOOL DISTRICT 

OR THE SUPERINTENDENT'S DESIGNEE SHALL CONDUCT AN EXIT INTERVIEW..." 

The timing of the final vote in the Legislature passing these two bills is such that many school districts, but not all, 

have already made revisions to student handbooks  reflecting these changes.  In some cases student handbooks may 

not reflect these changes in the law before student handbooks went to print.  By now all school districts have begun 

to implement practices and procedures  in accord with these changes.   

Steve Snodgrass 

 

Truancy Law Changes  

http://www.livethegreendot.com
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Dan and Nichole Rogert already had two biological children; however they knew in their hearts that they had 

room in their home and their family for more.  After quite a few heart to heart talks, they began taking foster 

care classes through Nebraska Children’s Home.  As Nichole was a former Child Protective Services worker, 

she thought she had an idea what she was getting her family into.  Dan was more hesitant and reserved. 

Through training, they continued to talk about what their family could look like. Dan and Nichole included 

their two children in their conversations and kept up their day to day family activities. One day Nichole re-

ceived a phone call explaining there was a new baby in the hospital and he needed a home upon being dis-

charged…were they interested in taking a placement?  Nichole was excited, terrified, and cautious as she and 

Dan and talked it over.  This was their first placement call and they took about 30 minutes to decide.  They 

decided that Nichole would go to the hospital and meet this brand new baby. 

With support from the Nebraska Children’s Home, Nichole went to the meet him the next day. When she ar-

rived at the hospital, she found the baby’s biological mother in the hospital room.   Nichole and an agency 

representative, Michelle Moline talked at length with mom.  Nichole asked mom if there was anything she 

wanted to know about the Rogert family and she willingly shared the family’s interests and the ages of their 

kids. Nichole also asked mom what she wanted the family to know about the baby, or anything specific she 

wanted for his cares.  Mom simply asked Nichole to brush his hair daily.  

Nichole went back to the hospital and spent time with this beautiful baby boy and as a family the Rogert’s de-

cided that he would come to their home upon discharging from the hospital.  When the baby was four months 

old, he began his visits with his biological mother. This involved weekly travels to the York Correctional Fa-

cility.  Nichole kept communication with the baby’s biological mother open by sending her cards and pictures 

on a regular basis.   

As the baby grew, he created a place in all of the Rogert’s hearts and they wondered how long he would be 

placed with them.  It was at their house that he had his first solid food, learned to sit up, and took his first 

steps.  It was Dan and Nicole that he called daddy and mommy.  He called the kids sissy and TyTy.  As he 

grew, it became apparent that not only were the Rogert’s attached to this little guy, he was attached to them. 

Time seems to move so slowly when kids are involved in the system. The time came when this baby’s mother 

relinquished her parental rights. It was heart wrenching and Nichole was there with her, providing any sup-

port that she could. The Rogert’s are thankful to her for her decision to allow their family to raise him. They 

have a framed picture of her standing between them, showing a united front. Without her, the family would 

not have fallen in love with this baby and she will always have a special place in their hearts. When the baby 

turned two, the Rogert’s invited the baby’s biological family to his birthday party where his maternal grand-

ma and aunt could see how this baby was loved. 

Almost 25 months after receiving their phone call about a place-

ment, baby Mason officially become a little brother to Madisyn 

and Tyler and the Rogert family became a “Family of 5”. 

Rogert, Family of 5 
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Board Member Spotlight 

National Adoption Day 
Written by Steph Clark, NFC 

 

National Adoption Day began in in the year 2000 in order to raise awareness of the children waiting in 

foster care to be adopted.  Each year courtrooms across the country finalize and celebrate adoptions on 

one identified Saturday during November.  Douglas County was one of the first communities to partic-

ipate in this event.  Each year approximately 50 children are adopted on this one day.  The majority of 

these children are adopted from foster care.   

 

Saturday, November 17th, 2012 will mark Douglas County’s 13th National Adoption Saturday.  This 

year it is anticipated that approximately 66 children will be adopted on this one day!!  Douglas County 

judges, courtroom staff, attorneys, case managers, and many other professionals show their dedication 

to permanency for children by participating in this event.  National Adoption Day organizers received 

a grant from the Gilbert M. and Martha H. Hitchcock Foundation which will allow for an expanded 

celebration including a balloon artist, face painting, magician; gifts for all the children being adopted; 

professional family photos free to the family; t-shirts; flowers for parents and more.  A chili feed and 

free admission to the Omaha Children’s Museum  follows the event.   

 

Across the nation there are currently over 100,000 children in foster care who are free for adop-

tion.  Currently the State of Nebraska has over 400 children free for adoption across the state.  In 

Douglas and Sarpy County alone there are 313 children free for adoption.  Of those 313 children, 77 

are not currently in a home that is willing to commit to providing a “forever family” for them.  Many 

of these children are over the age of 10 and have special needs.  There biggest need however is the 

NEED for a forever family who..as the kid’s say “will be there no matter what.”  If you are interested 

in learning more about adoption of a child from foster care please contact your local foster care  agen-

cies, or visit  http://nebraskafc.org for more information.  You can also visit                                     

http://www.nebraskaheartgallery.org/ to see the profiles of some of our children waiting for a family.  

Page  5 

Name: Melissa Nance 

Agency: Nebraska Families Collaborative 

Position: Family Permanency Director 

Educational/Career Background: I have my Masters in Human Services and have worked within the 

human service field over the last 7 years. I started at Behave’n and have then held various positions 

within child welfare as an ICCU Care Coordinator with Region 6 and FPS supervisor with      Nebraska 

Families Collaborative. 

Family/Pets? My husband Jay and I stay busy with our 3 children –Ava (4), Henry (21mos) and Jack 

(4mos).  Between church commitments, princesses, trucks and diapers we don’t have much time for 

anything else so it’s a blessing our kids can play with the neighbor’s dogs; thus, we do not have to wor-

ry about the responsibilities of being a pet owner! 

Most memorable accomplishment? Winning 2 hula hoop contests – one at Creighton during my undergrad and the 

other while pregnant against Tara Kelley! 

Favorite vacation destination? Puerto Rico! It is the perfect place to relax or be active with a variety of activities while 

embracing the Puerto Rican culture.   

http://nebraskafc.org
http://www.nebraskaheartgallery.org/
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Sˉʁʍ Tɯʍ Daɾʍ, etʉ.. 
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Therapists:   

If you would like to  in-

crease your referrals, 

make sure to complete the 

Therapy Resource List  

Information Form.  You 

will be included on the 

MCAC  therapist  list that  

is  available to all MCAC 

members. This listing is 

absolutely free with your 

paid  membership. 

We would like to update 

the list, please send your  

information to Penny at: 

 penny@hopefulhearts  

counseling.com                                     

 

! ŦƻǊƳŀƭ ōǊƻŎƘǳǊŜ ŀƴŘ ǊŜƎƛǎǘǊŀǝƻƴ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƳŀƛƭŜŘ ƻǳǘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƳƛƴƎ ǿŜŜƪǎΦ LŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƴȅ 
ǉǳŜǎǝƻƴǎ    ǇƭŜŀǎŜ Ŏŀƭƭ ²ƘƛǘƴŜȅ YǳƘƴ ŀǘ плнΦптрΦтссс ƻǊ ŜƳŀƛƭ ƛƴŦƻϪŎƘƛƭŘ-ƎǳƛŘŀƴŎŜΦƻǊƎΦ 

mailto:penny@hopefulheartscounseling.com
mailto:penny@hopefulheartscounseling.com
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11/07/12 Stewards of Children/Darkness to Light 

  Project Harmony 3 credit hours 

11/09/12 International Adoption Medicine 

  Children’s Hospital and Medical Center, Glow Auditorium 

  To register, to go: http://www.childrensomaha.org/GrandRounds  

11/13/12 Medical Aspects of Child Abuse and Neglect 

  Project Harmony, Training Room 1  3 Credit hours 

11/14/12 Child abuse and Neglect 101: reporting and Responding to Child abuse and Neglect 

  Project Harmony 3 Credit Hours  

11/16/12 Sleep Disorders in Children 

  Children’s Hospital and Medical Center, Glow Auditorium 

  To register, to go: http://www.childrensomaha.org/GrandRounds 

11/15/12 Working with Latino Clients Dealing with Issues of Child Sexual Abuse 

  Project Harmony 2 Credit hours 

11/15/12 CA/N 201: Collaboration in Child abuse and Neglect Investigations 

  Project Harmony    4 credit hours 

11/15/12 Suggestibility 

  Webinar No credit hours 

11/29/12 Child Sexual Abuse in the 21st Century: what do we know and why Do we know it? 

  Project Harmony Video Conference 2 Credit Hours 

11/30/12 When Babies Cry…Preventing Shaken Baby Syndrome by Educating Caregivers About Crying 

  Webinar No Credit Hours 

12/2/12 Concurrent Planning & Adoption Issues Brown Bag Lunch 

  Douglas County Courthouse, Jury assembly Room 1 Credit Hour 

12/4/12 Creating Circles of Safely: How organizations and adults can speak up to keep children safe from sexual abuse 

  Webinar No credit hours 

12/11/12 Medical Aspects of Child Abuse and Neglect 

  Project Harmony 3 Credit Hours 

12/12/12 Polyvictimization 

  Project Harmony 2 Credit Hours 

12/19/12 Child abuse and Neglect 101: Reporting and Responding to Child Abuse and Neglect 

  Project Harmony 3 Credit Hours 

12/20/12 Using Peer Review with an Eye Towards Corroboration 

  Webinar No Credit Hours 

Unless otherwise mentioned, go to www.projectharmony.com/events.asp to register for the listed events. 

 

V OLUME   22 ISSUE 5  



We’re on the Web! 

www.mcacomahane.org 

Metropolitan Child Advocacy Coalition 

PO Box 6646, Elmwood Station 

Omaha, NE  68106 

Therapy Resource List 

Information Form 
A benefit of being a member of MCAC is the Therapy Resource List. This is a 
published list that contains the names and contact  information for therapists 
in the community who are also MCAC members.  This list is distributed to 
community professionals to use as a resource guide.  If you are currently an 
MCAC member and would like to have your information published in the Ther-
apy Resource List, please fill out the form and return to the contact below. 

Name: _______________________________________________ _____________                                                                                         

Agency: ___________________________________________________________ 

Address:_______________________Fax_________________________________ 

Phone: _____________________ E-Mail:______________________________ 

Specialization: ______________________________________________________ 

Psychiatric Consult: _________________________________________________ 

Fee: ________________________     Hours: ______________________________ 
Please send the above information to:  
penny@hopefulheartscounseling.com  

Or mail to: Penny Cavender MS LMHP  2211 Peoples Rd. Ste F  Bellevue, Ne 68005 


